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1^ Transnational meeting Progetto Blue Template 

 

The 1st Transnational meeting had a duration of 2 days "full immersion" and was held on 10 and 11 April 

2018 at Lead Partner DLTM premises in La Spezia. The meeting was attended by:  DLTM Project Manager and 

Project Coordinator Mori Anna, Mascha Stroobant Project Team, IIS Capellini Sauro Project manager Chiara 

Murgia and Mauro Patrì Project Team, Institut de Nautica de Barcelona Project manager Feliu Lopez,  Lycée 

Rouvière Project manager Gueguen Christian, Ecoplanet Project manager Emilio Candiloro and Gabriella 

Perrera Project team, Universidad de Cartagena Project manager Javier Gilabert and Circle Srl Valeria 

Burlando Project team. 

Dr. Mori of DLTM, took over the chairmanship of the Transnational meeting and illustrated that the Project 

started on 1 September 2017 with the activities carried out between the Partners in Italy for the elaboration 

of Intellectual Outputs No. 1 and No. 3. In particular, the training projects for Marine Logistics, Environmental 

Risk Monitoring, Mechatronics and Precision Electronics, the outline for the Memoranda of Understanding 

(Conventions) with the Companies, the Training Pact that students will have to sign for the participation in 

the activities of alternating school work are illustrated. 

Dr. Mori then asked the Partners to illustrate the different systems of functioning of ASL activities in Italy, 

France and Spain. 

The Headmistress Prof. Chiara Murgia of IIS Capellini Sauro described the activities already in place at IIS 

Capelini Sauro where the students have been selected and the activities of  school work experience have 

already been started by means of initially theoretical lessons divided into three groups with transversal 

activities common to the three groups regarding English, IT and safety and security; meetings have already 

been held with the companies to agree on the practical lessons to be carried out. 

Prof Guenguen from Lycée Rouvière described the "school-work experience" system implemented in France, 

which briefly consists of 22 weeks of activities that take place during the last three years of high school: the 

Bachelor professional provides for agreements with companies and periods of practical training with them; 

the Bacalaureat Tecnique does not provide for activities with companies. 

Prof. Feliu Lopez illustrated the Institut de Nautica de Barcelona by showing a video and pointed out that in 

the school system there are only two years of "school-work experience" starting from the age of 16, while 

there is also a Nautical Sport Course which only lasts one year and starts after the age of 18. 

Subsequently, with regard to transnational student exchanges, IIS Capellini Sauro will present a proposal for 

the following teaching programme: Marine logistics, Environmental risk monitoring, Mechatronics and 

precision electronics; the other two high schools, Spanish and French, will follow in the subsequent phases 

to ensure the uniformity of topics/themes during the Student International Exchanges. 

For the Student International Exchange - Italy, the date is set from 13 May evening to 18 May 2018 to be held 

in La Spezia; Dr. Mauro Patri, part of the Project Team of IIS Capellini Sauro, illustrated the arrangements for 

accommodation and food at the Hotel Pino in half board, breakfast, lunch will be provided with a pocket 

lunch as the students will be out all day for lessons, visits and guided exercises. Transfers will be by public 



 
 

 

transport: we get a green card used for transfers at a good price.  8 Spanish students, 10 French students and 

three teachers had participated. 

Finally, the Partners' Project Managers discussed the letters of appointment of the Project Team, the 

accounting upload of expenses incurred and accrued at unit costs for the reporting of each Partner's share 

and the time sheet format developed. The documents have been approved and it was decided that the Lead 

Beneficiary DLTM would have received all the reports on 30 April 2018. 

 


